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Board Order  

ABP-307326-20 

 

Planning and Development Acts 2000 to 2020 

Planning Authority: Wexford County Council 

Planning Register Reference Number: 20200122 

 

 

APPEAL by Ursula Corish care of Paula E. Redmond of 30 Creagh Woods, 

Gorey, County Wexford against the decision made on the 25th day of March, 

2020 by Wexford County Council to grant subject to conditions a permission 

to John and Gillian Foley care of Rojo Studio Architects of Fumbally 

Exchange, Brickland, Greyfriars, Waterford. 

 

 

Proposed Development: Construction of a single storey dwelling, 

wasterwater treatment system, percolation area, garage/shed, site entrance, 

driveway together with all ancillary site works at Whitechurch, New Ross, 

County Wexford. 

 

Decision 

 

REFUSE permission for the above proposed development in accordance 

with the reasons and considerations set out below. 
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Matters Considered 

 

In making its decision, the Board had regard to those matters to which, by 

virtue of the Planning and Development Acts and Regulations made 

thereunder, it was required to have regard. Such matters included any 

submissions and observations received by it in accordance with statutory 

provisions.  

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

Having regard to the location of the site of the proposed development on 

unzoned lands within an area designated as a Stronger Rural Area, as 

identified in the Wexford County Development Plan 2013-2019 and 

notwithstanding the fact that the applicant grew up in the area and has been 

able to demonstrate compliance with the requirements of Table 12 of the 

development plan, nonetheless, taking account of the fact that the applicants’ 

housing need is already met in Waterford city where they are both currently 

employed, a distance of 35 kilometres from the proposed development in 

question, as well as considering relevant national, regional and local policies 

and guidance, including National Policy Objective 19 of the National Planning 

Framework (2018), the Regional Spatial and Economic Strategy for the 

Southern Region (2020) and the Sustainable Rural Housing Guidelines for 

Planning Authorities (2005), the Board considered that a genuine and 

justifiable need for housing in this rural area has not been sufficiently 

demonstrated and that the proposed development would contribute to the 

encroachment of random rural development in the area and would militate 

against the preservation of the rural environment and the efficient provision of 

public services and infrastructure and would also negatively impact on the 

viability of smaller towns and villages.  Therefore, the proposed development 

would not be in accordance with the proper planning and sustainable 

development of the area. 
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In deciding not to accept the Inspector's recommendation to grant permission, 

the Board did not accept that the applicant has sufficiently demonstrated a 

genuine economic and social need, as opposed to a strong social desire, to 

live in this rural area, having regard to their current housing and employment 

arrangements. 

 

 

Dave Walsh 

Member of An Bord Pleanála 

duly authorised to authenticate 

the seal of the Board. 

 

Dated this            day of                      2020. 

 


